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A   H O L Y   D E C L A R A T I O N 
 
 

THE FAITH OF THE KINGDOM BRIDES 
 
To all the family of YAH our Father and Yah’shua our Redeemer, Greetings. 
 
Beloved children, in recent months, the subject of Kingdom marriage has swept through the hearts 
of His faithful remnant by the power of the Holy Spirit. Clearly, this new emphasis is where the 
Spirit is resting in the Word; making Kingdom marriage a living reality for us all. 
 
Surely, the ‘Bride’ of Yah’shua is the “bone of His bone and flesh of His flesh” body of Christ. 
And true Kingdom marriages will be established according to His union with the true Church, so 
that our marriages reflect the light of His Glory into the gross darkness covering the earth. But we 
must also know, saints, that a true Kingdom marriage is not ordered according to the customs and 
traditions of this world. YAH forbid! 
 
In fact, true Kingdom marriage was ordained by ‘I AM,’ the pre-incarnate Christ, (Jn. 8:56-58), to 
reveal to the world His coming betrothal with Yosef and Yahudah, united as one through the risen 
Christ; and His Church of ‘Jews’ and Gentiles, also joined together as one in Him! (Eze. 37:15-28; 
John 7:20-23). But notice, family, that just like the espousal of Ruth to Boaz, Yah’shua did not ask 
His Church to marry Him! She asked Him to cover her. As it is written, He has called out His 
chosen ones throughout the ages, saying, “Come unto me, all you who labor and are heavy laden, 
and I will give you rest.” 
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Notice also, that when ‘I AM’ delivered His intended from bondage in Egypt, she rejoiced; and 
when she called upon Abba YAHUWAH as her GOD, ‘I AM’ presented her with the Old Covenant 
of Marriage! And in like manner, when Messiah Yah’shua delivered His beloved from bondage to 
Satan, she too rejoiced; and when she called upon Him as her LORD under Abba YAHUWAH, it 
was then that He presented her with the New Covenant of Marriage. SÉLAH. 
 
Now behold a mystery: Many seeds of Kingdom marriage were sown after the former rain last  
fall, and are now being fertilized during the heavy winter rains, beginning last December. And 
these Kingdom seeds shall surely produce a great harvest in 2022, after the latter rain in February-
March; even from the Feast of First Fruits unto Pentecost, according to the appointed times set by 
YAHUWAH for Yisrael. Surely, the GOD-appointed season of Kingdom espousal is at hand.  
 
And what will make the coming espousal season rise above worldly ‘engagements,’ if not a great 
leap of faith by the brides-to-be? 
 
For example, the ancient daughters Sarah, Rebekah, Leah, Ruth, and Esther were all led to make a 
divine move toward their Kingdom spouses. And each move required a leap of faith, which 
included a great risk of rejection, or even death! Is this not the same leap of faith toward Messiah 
Yah’shua that was required for the salvation of His Bride, the Church? 
 
Let those among you who have ears to hear innerstand. Even so, Amen. 
 
A ROYAL DECREE 
 
Behold, Beloved Saints: At This Dawning of The New Kingdom Age, The Great Leap of Faith 
Required of Kingdom Brides Is The Hidden Cultural Feature; The Missing Ingredient Being Added 
to The Holy Nation; In a Divine Reconnection to The Legacy of The Ancient Yisraelites; The Chosen 
People, Who Inherited The Culture and Holy Convocations of Heaven, Reproduced In The Earth 
Through Moses By Direct Revelation; Declared and Decreed By Almighty YAH. 
 
IT'S KINGDOM TIME. 
 

The House of Dawïd is the sovereign Hebrew Yisraelite Governmental Order of The Kingdom 
Commonwealth of Yisrael, and the founding body of the Church at Victorville; a global Messianic 
non-501(c)3 association located in the High Desert of Southern California, U.S.A. 


